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Areas lnspected: Radiation protection program staffing, audits ar” oversight, monitoring
equipmem s‘ens and postings, and implementation of the emergency plan.

Results: Excellent independent audits had been conducted. No safety concerns or violations
of regulatory requirements were identified.
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DETAILS

1.0 Persons Contacted

*G. Kegel, Director, Radiation Laboratory
*T. Wallace, Reactor Supervisor

*“W. Church, Radiation Safety Officer

R. Burns, Radiochemist

D. Martineau, Chief Reactor Operator

*Attended the exit interview on June 3, 1992,

2.0 Radiation Protection Program
2.1 Staffing

This previously was an area of concern.  Present staffing in the heahh physics program
consists of the Radiation Safety Officer and a half-time technician . The technician
position is sustained by grant money and is not a permanent state-funded, full-time
position, 1t is, therefore, subject to being eliminated. Previous inspections noted that
a full-time tech position was needed to satisfy the minimum HP staffing levels described
in the Safety Analysis Report (SAR). The inspector stated that licensee management will
need to justify a change to the SAR if the staffing does not incluc  a permanent
technician position. This matter will be reviewed in a future inspection.

Significant radioanalytical support for the HP program is provided by the Radiochemist
along with operational survey support from the reactor staft. Some limited, student help
is also available. The Radiation Safety Sub-Committee was reviewing the staffing
situation. Staffing appears adequate for the present operational load. The licensee
snould continue to carefully monitor the HP program to assure safety and regulatory
requirements are met should staffing or operational load change. This matter will be
reviewed in a future inspection.

2.2 OVERSIGHT

Radiation subcommiitee minutes for the past year, the two latest audits conducted by
outside experts and t* ¢ audit checklist were reviewed by the inspector. The radiation
sub-comm. - juarterly meeting schedule and membership satisfy requirements provided
by Technicai wpecification 6.2. Review of the minutes indicates the committee provides
appropriate guidance, direction and oversight to the safety program and insures proper
followup on audit recommendations. The audit checklist was performance oriented,
comprehensive and covered safety as well as compliance items. Oversight by the
Radiation Safety Sub-Committee appears to be good.
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